Original Page No. 1 Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

TITLE SHEET

LOUISIANA TELECOMMUNICATIONS PRICE GUIDE

This Guide Book contains the description, regulations, and rates applicable to the furnishing of service and facilities for telecommunications services provided by Broadview Networks, Inc., with principal offices at 4001 Rodney Parham Rd., Little Rock, AR 72212 (800) 276-2384. This Guide Book applies to services furnished within Louisiana. This Guide Book is available http://www.tariffs.net/windstream/

Issued: January 16, 2020

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Fourth Revised Page No. 2 Replaces Third Revised Page No. 2 Effective: February 1, 2020

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

CHECK SHEET

Pages 1 through 72 inclusive of this Guide Book are effective as of the date shown at the top of the respective page(s). Original and revised pages as named below comprise all changes from the original Price Guide and are currently in effect as of the date at the top of this page.

<u>PAGE</u>	REVISION	<u>PAGE</u>	REVISION
1	Original	26	Original
2	Fourth Revised*	27	Original
3	Third Revised*	28	First Revised
4	Original	29	Original
5	Original	30	Original
6	Original	31	Original
7	Original	32	Original
8	Original	33	Original
9	Original	34	Original
10	Original	35	Original
11	Original	36	Original
12	Original	37	Original
13	Original	38	Original
14	Original	39	Original
15	Original	40	Original
16	Original	41	Original
17	Original	42	Original
18	Original	43	Original
19	Original	44	Original
20	Original	45	Original
21	Original	46	Original
22	Original	47	Original
23	Original	48	Original
24	Original	49	Original
25	Original	50	Original

Issued By: Sr. Regulatory Counsel
Issued: January 16, 2020

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Third Revised Page No. 3 Replaces Second Revised Page No. 3 Effective: February 1, 2020

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd)

<u>PAGE</u>	REVISION	<u>PAGE</u>	REVISION
51	Original		
52	First Revised		
53	First Revised		
54	First Revised		
55	Second Revised*		
56	First Revised		
57	Original		
58	Original		
59	Original		
60	Original		
61	Original		
62	First Revised*		
63	Original		
64	Original		
65	Original		
66	Original		
67	Original		
69	Original		
69	Original		
70	First Revised*		
71	Original		
72	Original		

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

TABLE OF CONTENTS

TITLE SHEET	1
CHECK SHEET	2
TABLE OF CONTENTS	4
SYMBOLS	6
GUIDE BOOK FORMAT	7
SECTION 1 - TECHNICAL TERMS AND ABBREVIATIONS	8
SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS	10
SECTION 3 – EXPLANATION OF RATES	38
SECTION 4 – DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES	40
SECTION 5 – RATES & CHARGES	52
SECTION 6 – PROMOTIONS	57
SECTION 7 – CONTRACT SERVICES	58

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 5

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Cont'd)

- SECTION 8 "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC......59
- SECTION 9 "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. D/B/A INFOHIGHWAY.65

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 6

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SYMBOLS

The following are the only symbols used for the purpose indicated below:

- (C) To signify Changed Regulation
- (D) Delete or Discontinue
- (I) Change Resulting in an Increase to a rate
- (M) Moved from another Guide Book location
- (N) New
- (R) Change resulting in a Reduction to a rate
- (S) Matter Appearing Elsewhere or Repeated for Clarification
- (T) Change in Text But No Change to Rate or Charge
- (V) Signifies Vintage Guide Book
- (Z) Correction

Broadview Networks, Inc.
Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book
Issued By: Sr. Regulatory Counsel
Original Page No. 7

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

GUIDE BOOK FORMAT

- A. <u>Page Numbering</u> Page numbers appear in the upper right corner of the page. Pages are numbered sequentially. However, new pages are occasionally added to the Guide Book. When a new page is added between pages already in effect, a decimal is added. For example, a new page added between pages 14 and 15 would be 14.1.
- B. Page Revision Numbers Revision numbers also appear in the upper right corner of each page. These numbers are used to determine the most current page version on file with the Louisiana P.S.C. For example, 4th Revised Page 14 cancels the 3rd Revised Page 14. Because of various suspension periods, deferrals, etc. the Louisiana P.S.C. follows in its Guide Book approval process, the most current page number on file with the Louisiana P.S.C. is not always the Guide Book page in effect. Consult the Check Sheet for the page currently in effect.
- C. <u>Paragraph Numbering Sequence</u> There are nine levels of paragraph coding. Each level of coding is subservient to its next higher level:

2. 2.1. 2.1.1. 2.1.1.A. 2.1.1.A.1. 2.1.1.A.1.(a). 2.1.1.A.1.(a) I. 2.1.1.A.1.(a).I. (i). 2.1.1.A.1.(a).I. (i).

D. <u>Check Sheet</u> - When a Guide Book filing is made with the Louisiana P.S.C., an updated check sheet accompanies the Guide Book filing. The check sheet lists the pages contained in the Guide Book, with a cross reference to the current revision number. When new pages are added, the check sheet is changed to reflect the revision. All revisions made in a given filing are designated by an asterisk (*). There will be no other symbols used on this page if these are the only changes made to it (i.e., the format, etc., remains the same, just revised revision levels on some pages). The Guide Book user should refer to the latest check sheet to find out if a particular page is the most current on file with the Louisiana P.S.C.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 8

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 1 -TECHNICAL TERMS AND ABBREVIATIONS

<u>Access Code</u> - A sequence of numbers that, when dialed, connects a Customer to the Carrier associated with that sequence.

<u>Access Line</u> - An arrangement from a local exchange telephone company or other common carrier, using either dedicated or switched access, which connects a Customer's location to Carrier's location or switching center.

<u>Authorization Code</u> - A numerical code, one or more of which may be assigned to a Customer, to enable Carrier to identify the origin of the service User so it may rate and bill the call. All authorization codes shall be the sole property of Carrier and no Customer shall have any property or other right or interest in the use of any particular authorization code. Automatic numbering identification (ANI) may be used as or in connection with the authorization code.

<u>Automatic Numbering Identification (ANI)</u> - A type of signaling provided by a local exchange telephone company which automatically identifies the local exchange line from which a call originates.

<u>Carrier or Company</u> - Refers to Broadview Networks, Inc.

<u>Common Carrier</u> - A company or entity providing telecommunications services to the public.

<u>Customer</u> - The person, firm, corporation, end user or legal entity which enters into arrangements for Carrier's telecommunications services and is responsible for payment of Carrier's services.

<u>Holiday</u> - New Year's Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day.

<u>Louisiana P.S.C.</u> - Louisiana Public Service Commission.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 9

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 1 - TECHNICAL TERMS AND ABBREVIATIONS (Cont'd)

<u>Local Access and Transport Area</u> (<u>LATA</u>) - The term "Local Access Transport Area" denotes a geographical area established by the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia in Civil Action No. 82-0192, within which a local exchange company provides communications services.

Message, Toll – A message between different local calling areas.

<u>Message Toll Service</u> (MTS) – A service that involving facilities for telecommunications between local service areas.

<u>Measured Charge</u> - A charge assessed on a per minute basis in calculating a portion of the charges due for a completed interexchange call.

<u>Rate Center</u> – The Points of Presence (POPs) or first point of interconnection of local exchange facilities providing access to the long distance network of the Company's Underlying Carrier and the point from which a customer's traffic is rated and billed.

<u>Service Agreement</u> – Company's standard form for ordering and acceptance of a customer's request for and commitment to take Company's service offering pursuant to this Guide Book.

<u>Telecommunications</u> - The transmission of voice communications or, subject to the transmission capabilities of the service, the transmission of data, facsimile, signaling, metering, or other similar communications.

<u>Underlying Carrier</u> – The telecommunications carrier whose network facilities provide the technical capability and capacity necessary for the transmission and reception of customer telecommunications traffic within Louisiana.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 10

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS

2.1 Undertaking of The Company

- 2.1.1The Company undertakes to furnish communications service pursuant to the terms of this Guide Book in connection with one-way and/or two-way communications originating and terminating between points within the State of Louisiana. The Company's services and facilities are available twenty-four (24) hours per day, seven (7) days per week.
- 2.1.2 The Company is responsible under this Guide Book only for the services and facilities provided hereunder, and it assumes no responsibility for any service provided by any other entity that purchases access to the Company network in order to originate or terminate its own services, or to communicate with its own Customers.
- 2.1.3 The Company arranges for installation, operation, and maintenance of the communications services provided in this Guide Book for Customers in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth under this Guide Book. The Company may act as the Customer's agent for ordering access connection facilities provided by other carriers or entities, when authorized by the Customer, to allow connection of a Customer's location to the Company's network. The Customer shall be responsible for all charges due for such service arrangements.

2.2 Use of the Company's Service

- 2.2.1 Services provided under this Guide Book may be used by the Customer for any lawful telecommunications purpose for which the service is technically suited.
- 2.2.2 The services the Company offers shall not be used for any unlawful purpose or for any use as to which the Customer has not obtained all required governmental approvals, authorizations, licenses, consents and permits.
- 2.2.3 The Company may require applicants for service who intend to use the Company's offerings for resale, shared and/or joint use to file a letter with the Company confirming that their use of the Company's offerings complies with relevant laws and Commission regulations, policies, orders, and decisions.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 11

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.2 Use of the Company's Service (Cont'd)

2.2.4A Customer may transmit or receive information or signals via the facilities of the Company. The Company's services are designed primarily for the transmission of voice-grade telephonic signals, except as otherwise stated in this Guide Book. A user may transmit any form of signal that is compatible with the Company's equipment, but the Company does not guarantee that its services will be suitable for purposes other than voice-grade telephonic communication except as specifically stated in this Guide Book.

2.3 Limitations

- 2.3.1 The Company reserves the right to discontinue service when necessitated by conditions beyond its control, or when the Customer is using the service in violation of the provisions of this Guide Book, or in violation of the law.
- 2.3.2 Service is offered subject to the availability of the necessary facilities and equipment, or both facilities and equipment, and subject to the provisions of this Guide Book.
- 2.3.3 The Company does not undertake to transmit messages, but offers the use of its facilities when available, and will not be liable for errors in transmission or for failure to establish connections.
- 2.3.4 Service may be limited or discontinued by the Company, without notice to the Customer, by blocking traffic to certain countries, cities, or NXX exchanges, or by blocking calls using certain Account Codes or Authorization Codes, when the Company deems it necessary to take such action to prevent unlawful use of its service. Service will be restored as soon as it can be provided without undue risk.
- 2.3.5 The Company reserves the right to limit or to allocate the use of existing facilities, or of additional facilities offered by the Company, when necessary because of lack of facilities, or due to some other cause beyond the Company's control.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 12

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.4 Assignment and Transfer

2.4.1All facilities provided under this Guide Book are directly or indirectly controlled by the Company and the Customer may not transfer or assign the use of service or facilities without the express written consent of the Company. All regulations and conditions contained in this Guide Book shall apply to all such permitted assignees or transferees, as well as all conditions of service. Such transfer or assignment, when permitted, shall only apply where there is no interruption of the use or location of the service or facilities.

2.5 Use of Company's Service by Others

2.5.1 Resale and Sharing

There are no prohibitions or limitations on the resale of services. Prices for resold or shared services are those appearing in this Guide Book. Any service provided under this Guide Book may be resold to or shared with other persons at the option of Customer, subject to compliance with any applicable laws or the Commission regulations governing such resale or sharing. The Customer remains solely responsible for all use of services ordered by it or billed to its telephone number(s) pursuant to this Guide Book, for determining who is authorized to use its services, and for notifying the Company of any unauthorized use.

2.5.2 Joint Use Arrangements

Joint use arrangements will be permitted for all services provided under this Guide Book. From each joint use arrangement, one member will be designated as the Customer responsible for the manner in which the joint use of the service will be allocated. The Company will accept orders to start, rearrange, relocate, or discontinue service only from the Customer. Without affecting the Customer's ultimate responsibility for payment of all charges for the service, each joint user shall be responsible for the payment of the charges billed to it.

Broadview Networks, Inc.
Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book
Issued By: Sr. Regulatory Counsel
Original Page No. 13

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.6 Liability of the Company

- 2.6.1 The Company's liability for damages arising out of mistakes, interruptions, omissions, delays, errors, or defects in transmission which occur in the course of furnishing service or facilities, in no event shall exceed an amount equivalent to the proportionate charge to the Customer as described in Section 2.11, for the period during which the faults in transmission occur.
- 2.6.2 The Company shall not be liable for any claim or loss, expense or damage (including indirect, special or consequential damage), for any interruption, delay, error, omission, or defect in any service, facility or transmission provided under this Guide Book, if caused by any person or entity other than the Company, by any malfunction of any service or facility provided by any other carrier, by an Act of God, fire, war, civil disturbance, or act of government, or by any other cause beyond the Company's direct control.
- 2.6.3 The Company shall not be liable for, and shall be fully indemnified and held harmless by the Customer against any claim or loss, expense, or damage (including indirect, special or consequential damage) for defamation, libel, slander, invasion, infringement of copyright or patent, unauthorized use of any trademark, trade name or service mark, unfair competition, interference with or misappropriation or violation of any contract, proprietary or creative right, or any other injury to any person, property or entity arising out of the material, data, information, or other content revealed to, transmitted, or used by the Company under this Guide Book; or for any act or omission of the Customer; or for any personal injury or death of any person caused directly or indirectly by the installation, maintenance, location, condition, operation, failure, presence, use or removal of equipment or wiring provided by the Company, if not directly caused by negligence of the Company.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 14

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

2.6.4The Company shall not be liable for any defacement of or damages to the premises of a Customer resulting from the furnishing of service which is not the direct result of the Company's negligence.

2.6.5 Service furnished by the Company may be interconnected with the services or facilities of other carriers or private systems. However, service furnished is provided solely by the Company and is not a joint undertaking with other parties.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 15

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

- 2.6 Liability of the Company (Cont'd)
 - 2.6.6The Company shall be indemnified and saved harmless by the Customer from and against all loss, liability, damage and expense, including reasonable counsel fees, due to:
 - 1) Any act or omission of: (a) the Customer or Authorized User, (b) any other entity furnishing service, equipment or facilities for use in conjunction with services or facilities provided by the Company; or (c) common carriers, except as contracted by the Company;
 - 2) Any delay or failure of performance or equipment due to causes beyond the Company's control, including but not limited to, acts of God, fires, floods, earthquakes, hurricanes, or other catastrophes; national emergencies, insurrections, riots, wars or other civil commotions; strikes, lockouts, work stoppages or other labor difficulties; criminal actions taken against the Company; unavailability, failure or malfunction of equipment or facilities provided by the Customer or third parties; and any law, order, regulation or other action of any governing authority or agency thereof;
 - 3) Any unlawful or unauthorized use of the Company's facilities and services;
 - 4) Breach in the privacy or security of communications transmitted over the Company's facilities;
 - 5) Changes in any of the facilities, operations or procedures of the Company that render any equipment, facilities or services provided by the Customer obsolete, or require modification or alteration of such equipment, facilities or services, or otherwise affect their use or performance;
 - 6) Any noncompletion of calls due to network busy conditions;

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 16

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.6 Liability of the Company (Cont'd)

2.6.6 (Cont'd)

And any other claim relating to the use of or furnishing of use of the Company's services or facilities which resulted from any act or omission of the Customer, its Authorized Users, guests, patrons, visitors or other transient third parties using the services of the Company through the Customer's equipment, or any other entity.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 17

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.7 Responsibilities of the Customer

- 2.7.1The Customer is responsible for making proper application for service; placing any necessary orders; for complying with Guide Book regulations; and payment of charges for services provided. Specific Customer responsibilities include, but are not limited to the following:
 - 1) The Customer shall ensure compliance with any applicable laws, regulations, orders or other requirements (as they exist from time to time) of any governmental entity relating to services provided or made available to other users by the Customer.
 - 2) If required for the provision of the Company's services, the Customer must provide any equipment space, supporting structure, conduit and electrical power without charge to the Company.
 - The Customer is responsible for arranging access to its premises at times mutually agreeable to the Company and the Customer when required for the Company personnel to install, repair, maintain, program, inspect or remove equipment associated with the provision of the Company's services.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 18

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.7 Responsibilities of the Customer (Cont'd)

2.7.1 (Cont'd)

- 4) The Customer shall ensure that any Customer provided equipment and/or systems are properly interfaced with Company facilities or services, that the signals emitted into Company's network are of the proper mode, bandwidth, power, and signal level for the intended use of the Customer and in compliance with the criteria set forth in this Guide Book, and that the signals do not damage equipment, injure personnel, or degrade service to other Customers.
- The Customer must pay the Company for replacement or repair of damage to the equipment or facilities of the Company caused by negligence or willful act of the Customer, users, or others, by improper use of the services, or by use of equipment provided by the Customer, users, or others.
- The Customer must pay for the loss through theft of any Company equipment installed at Customer's premises.
- 7) The Customer is responsible for establishing its identity as often as necessary during the course of a call.
- 8) The Customer is responsible for identifying the station, party, or person with whom communications is desired and/or made at the called number.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 19

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service

2.8.1 Responsibility for Charges

The Customer is responsible for payment of all charges for services and equipment furnished to the Customer or its Authorized Users for transmission of calls via the Company's network. In particular and without limitation to the foregoing, the Customer is responsible for any and all cost(s) incurred as the result of:

- 1) any delegation of authority resulting in the use of Customer's communications equipment and/or network services which result in the placement of calls via the Company;
- 2) any and all use of the services provided by the Company, including calls which the Customer did not individually authorize;
- any calls placed by or through the Customer's equipment via any remote access feature(s);
- 4) any calls placed via the Company's Travel Service as a result of the Customer's intentional or negligent disclosure of Authorization Codes or Account Codes assigned to the Customer; and
- 5) any and all calls placed to a toll-free number (e.g., "800" or "888") provided to the Customer by the Company.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 20

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)

2.8.2 Payment for Service

All charges due by the Customer are payable to the Company or any agent duly authorized to receive such payments. The billing agent may be the Company, a local exchange telephone company, credit card company, or other billing service. Terms of payment shall be according to the rules and regulations of the agent and subject to the rules of regulatory bodies having jurisdiction.

Non-recurring charges for installations, service connections, moves or rearrangements are due and payable within thirty (30) days after the closing date printed on the invoice or bill mailed to the Customer by the Company. Billing thereafter will include recurring charges and actual usage as defined below:

- Billing of the Customer by the Company will begin on the Service Commencement Date, which is the day on which the Company notifies the Customer that the service or facility is available for use, except that the Service Commencement Date may be postponed by mutual agreement of the parties, or if the service or facility does not conform to standards set forth in this Guide Book or the Service Order. Billing accrues through and includes the day that the service, facility, arrangement or component is discontinued.
- 2) The Company shall present invoices for recurring charges monthly to the Customer, in advance of the month in which service is provided, and recurring charges shall be due and payable within thirty (30) days after the closing date printed on the bill mailed to the Customer by the Company.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 21

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

- 2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)
 - 2.8.2 Payment for Service (Cont'd)
 - When service does not begin on the first day of the month, or end on the last day of the month, the recurring charge for the fraction of the month in which service was furnished will be calculated on a pro rata basis. For this purpose, every month is considered to have thirty (30) days.
 - 4) When billing is based upon Customer usage, usage charges will be billed monthly in arrears for service provided in the preceding billing period.
 - 5) Unless individual plans specify otherwise, early termination penalties apply to all term plans and are calculated by multiplying the number of months left in a customer's term plan by applicable monthly recurring charges.

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)

2.8.3 Billing Disputes

Billing disputes shall be processed by the Company or its billing agent(s) consistent with Commission regulations.

A valid billing dispute consists of written documentation specifically listing the total dollar amount of the dispute, the specific rate elements being disputed, and their dollar amounts. At least one of the following reasons must be given for the dispute to be considered valid:

- 1. Incorrect Rate
- 2. Error in quantity (i.e., billing increments)
- 3. Service no longer exists
- 4. Incorrect customer being billed
- 5. Backbilling

Refusal to pay an entire bill or any portion thereof without written supporting documentation will not be considered a valid dispute and will be handled as non-payment.

In the event that a billing dispute is resolved in favor of the Company, late payment charges will apply to amounts withheld pending settlement of the dispute. Late payment charges are calculated as set forth in Section 2.8.5 except that when the customer disputes the bill on or before the payment date and pays the undisputed amount on or before the payment date, the penalty interest period shall not begin until 10 days following the payment date.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 23

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)

2.8.3 Billing Disputes (Cont'd)

In the event that a billing dispute is resolved in favor of the Customer, the Company will refund any overpayment. In addition, the Company will pay to the customer penalty interest on the overpayment. When a claim is filed within 90 days of the due date, the penalty interest shall begin on the payment date. When a claim is filed more than 90 days after the due date, the penalty interest period shall begin from the date of the claim or the date of overpayment, whichever is later.

The penalty interest period shall end on the date that the Company actually refunds the overpayment to the customer. The penalty interest rate shall be the lesser of the highest interest rate (in decimal value) which may be levied by law for commercial transactions, compounded daily for the number of days from the first date to and including the last date of the period involved; or 0.000292 per day, compounded daily for the number of days from the first date to and including the last date of the period involved.

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)

2.8.3 Billing Disputes (Cont'd)

Customer agrees that all actions, suits, or proceedings to recover charges due under this Guide Book shall be prosecuted in the court of competent jurisdiction of the Company's principal place of business. Customer consents to and submits to the exercise of jurisdiction over the subject matter, waives personal service of any and all process upon it, and consents that all such service of process be made by registered mail directed to customer at its address registered with Company. Service so made shall be deemed to be completed five business days after such process shall have been deposited in the mail, postage prepaid. Customer waives trial by jury, any objection based upon forum non conveniens, any objection to venue or jurisdiction of any action instituted hereunder, and consents to the granting of such legal or equitable relief as deemed appropriate by the Court.

Customer inquiries regarding service or billing may be made in writing or by calling the toll free number listed below:

Broadview Networks, Inc. 800 Westchester Avenue, Suite N-501 Rye Brook, NY 10573 (800) 276-2384

Customers who are dissatisfied with the response to their complaint may contact the Louisiana Public Service Commission for resolution of the issues at the following address:

Louisiana Public Service Commission One American Place Suite 1630 P O Box 91154 Baton Rouge, LA 70821-9154 Tel: (225) 342-4404

Fax: (225) 342-2831

Broadview Networks, Inc.
Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book
Issued By: Sr. Regulatory Counsel
Original Page No. 25

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

2.8.4 Taxes

The Company reserves the right to bill any and all applicable taxes in addition to any recurring, non-recurring, per call charges, usage charges or charges for special arrangements and construction, including, but not limited to any Federal Excise Tax, State Sales Tax, Municipal Taxes and Gross Receipts Tax. Unless otherwise specified in this Guide Book, such taxes will be itemized separately on Customer bills.

In the event Company incurs fees or expenses, including attorney's fees, to collect, or attempt to collect, any charges owed Company by customer, including charges alleged to have resulted from fraud or abuse of customer's services, the Company shall charge customer all such fees and expenses, including Company's reasonable attorney's fees, incurred to collect or to attempt to collect its charges, and Company shall be entitled to recover such fees or expenses irrespective of whether it prevails in any legal action brought to collect its charges, all in accordance with and subject to the following additional legal requirements -

In accordance with the "filed Guide Book doctrine," as established by judicial and regulatory decisions and precedents, customer shall pay all charges due and owing irrespective of any claims of loss, liability, set off, damages, or other claims against Company to which customer may claim to be entitled, the duty to pay such charges shall arise upon the demand for payment by Company and shall not be delayed or deferred by the commencement of any legal or equitable action by either customer or Company in connection with such charges incurred under this Guide Book.

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)

2.8.5 Late Payment Fees

A late payment fee of 1.5% per month will be charged on any past due balance. Any applicable late payment fees will be assessed according to the terms and conditions of the Company or its billing agent and pursuant to Louisiana law.

2.8.6 Return Check Charge

A return check charge of \$25.00 will be assessed for checks returned for insufficient funds. Any applicable return check charges will be assessed according to the terms and conditions of the Company or its billing agent and pursuant to Louisiana law.

2.8.7 Minimum Service Period

The minimum period for which services are provided and for which rates and charges are applicable is one (1) month unless otherwise specified in this Guide Book or by mutually agreed upon contract. When a service is discontinued prior to the expiration of the minimum period, charges are applicable, whether the service is used or not.

2.8.8 Non-Routine Installation Charges

At the Customer's request, installation and/or maintenance may be performed outside the Company's regular business hours or in hazardous locations. In such cases, charges based on cost of the actual labor, material, or other costs incurred by or charged to the Company will apply. If installation is started during regular business hours but, at the Customer's request, extends beyond regular business hours into time periods including, but not limited to, weekends, holidays, and/or night hours, additional charges may apply.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 27

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

- 2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)
 - 2.8.9 Charges for Cancellation of Application for Service
 - A) Where the Company permits the Customer to cancel an application for service prior to the start of installation of service or prior to any special construction, no charges will be imposed.
 - B) Where, prior to cancellation by the Customer, the Company incurs any expenses in installing the service or in preparing to install the service that it otherwise would not have incurred, a charge equal to the costs the Company incurred, less net salvage, shall apply, but in no case shall this charge exceed the sum of the charge for the minimum period of services ordered, including installation charges, and all charges others levy against the Company that would have been chargeable to the Customer had service begun.
 - C) Where the Company incurs any expense in connection with special construction, or where special arrangements of facilities or equipment have begun, before the Company receives a cancellation notice, a charge equal to the costs incurred, less net salvage, may apply. In such cases, the charge, unless otherwise specified in this Guide Book, will be based on such elements as the cost of the equipment, facilities, and material, the cost of installation, engineering, labor, and supervision, general and administrative expense, other disbursements, depreciation, maintenance, taxes, provision for return on investment, and any other costs associated with the special construction or arrangements.

Effective: November 1, 2019

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.8 Billing and Payment For Service (Cont'd)

2.8.10 Convenience Fee

In the event a business Customer makes a one-time or recurring payment using a credit card, a Convenience Fee Charge may apply. Any payments for a deposit or advance payment to establish new service are excluded from the Convenience Fee Charge. This charge does not apply to residential Customers or to business Customers that make payment using their financial institution's bill payment service, Customers with negotiated contracts that do not allow the assessment of this fee, or Customers without a computer. This fee will be assessed at the point of payment and will not appear on the Customer's invoice.

2.9 Deposits

The Company does not normally require deposits. However the Company reserves the right to collect an amount not to exceed 2 months estimated charges as a deposit from Customers whose credit history is unacceptable or unknown to the Company. Deposits, if collected, will be collected and maintained in accordance with Commission rules.

2.10 Advance Payments

The Company does not normally require advance payments for service. However, for Customers whom the Company reasonably determines an advance payment is necessary, the Company reserves the right to collect an amount not to exceed one (1) month's estimated charges as an advance payment for service. This will be applied against the next month's charges and a new advance payment may be collected for the next month, if necessary.

(N) | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 29

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

- 2.11 Refunds or Credits for Service Outages or Interruptions
 - 2.11.1 An interruption period begins when the Customer reports a service, facility or circuit to be inoperative and, if necessary, releases it for testing and repair. An interruption period ends when the service, facility or circuit is operative. Credits for service outages or interruptions are subject to the regulations listed below.
 - 2.11.2 If the Customer reports a service, facility or circuit to be interrupted but declines to release it for testing and repair, or refuses access to its premises for test and repair by the Company, the service, facility or circuit is considered to be impaired but not interrupted. No credit allowances will be made for a service, facility or circuit considered by the Company to be impaired.
 - 2.11.3 Credit allowances for interruption periods which are not due to the Company's testing or adjusting, to the negligence of the Customer, or to the failure of channels, equipment and/or communications systems provided by the Customer, are subject to the general liability provisions set forth in this Guide Book. It shall be the obligation of the Customer to notify Company immediately of any interruption in service for which a credit allowance is desired by Customer. Before giving such notice, the Customer shall ascertain that the trouble is not within his or her control, or is not in wiring or equipment, if any, furnished by Customer.
 - 2.11.4 The Customer shall be responsible for the payment of service charges based upon time and materials for visits by the Company's agents or employees to the premises of the Customer when the service difficulty or trouble report results from the use of equipment or facilities provided by any party other than the Company, including but not limited to the Customer.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 30

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

- 2.11 Refunds or Credits for Service Outages or Interruptions (Cont'd)
 - 2.11.5 For purposes of credit computation every month shall be considered to have seven hundred and twenty (720) hours. For services with a monthly recurring charge, no credit shall be allowed for an interruption of continuous duration of less than four (4) hours. The Customer shall be credited for an interruption of four (4) or more hours at the rate of 1/720th of the monthly charge for the services affected for each day that the interruption continues. The formula used for computation of credits is as follows:

Credit = $A/720 \times B$

A = outage time in hours (must be 4 or more)

B = total monthly recurring charge for affected service.

2.11.6 For usage sensitive long distance services, credits will be limited to, at maximum, the price of the initial period of the individual call that was interrupted plus any operator service charges or surcharges required to reconnect the caller.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 31

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.12 Cancellation or Termination of Service

2.12.1 Cancellation by Customer

Customers of presubscribed long distance services may cancel service by providing the Company with written or verbal notification thirty (30) days prior to the requested cancellation date. The Company shall hold the Customer responsible for payment of all bills for service furnished until the cancellation date specified by the Customer or until thirty (30) days after the date that the cancellation notice is received, whichever is later.

2.12.2 Cancellation by Company

- A) The Company may terminate service to a Customer for nonpayment of undisputed charges or other violation of this Guide Book or provision of law upon five (5) days written notice to the Customer without incurring any liability for damages due to loss of telephone service to the Customer. Charges will not be considered past due until thirty (30) days from the closing date printed on the Customer's bill.
- B) The Company may refuse or discontinue service under the following conditions provided that, unless otherwise stated, the Customer shall be given five (5) days notice to comply with any rule or remedy any deficiency:
 - 1) For non-compliance with or violation of any State, municipal, or Federal law, ordinance or regulation pertaining to telephone service.
 - 2) For use of telephone service for any purpose other than that described in the application.
 - 3) For neglect or refusal to provide reasonable access to the Company or its agents for the purpose of inspection and maintenance of equipment owned by the Company or its agents.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 32

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.12 Cancellation or Termination of Service (Cont'd)

2.12.2 (Cont'd)

- 4) For noncompliance with or violation of Commission regulation or the Company's rules and regulations on file with the Commission.
- 5) Without notice in the event of Customer use of equipment or services in such a manner as to adversely affect the Company's equipment or service to others.
- 6) Without notice in the event of tampering with the equipment or services owned by the Company or its agents.
- Without notice in the event of unauthorized or fraudulent use of service. Whenever service is discontinued for fraudulent use of service, the Company may, before restoring service, require the Customer to make, at his or her own expense, all changes in facilities or equipment necessary to eliminate illegal use and to pay an amount reasonably estimated as the loss in revenues resulting from such fraudulent use.
- 8) Without notice by reason of any order or decision of a court or other government authority having jurisdiction which prohibits the Company from furnishing such services.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 33

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.12 Cancellation or Termination of Service (Cont'd)

2.12.2 (Cont'd)

- 9) For periods of inactivity over sixty (60) days.
- The Customer is responsible for providing adequate access lines to enable the Company to terminate all toll-free (e.g., 800/888) service calls to the Customer's telephone equipment. Should the Customer have insufficient access lines on which to terminate toll-free calls, the Company reserves the right to request the Customer to add additional lines for call terminations. If, after ninety (90) days, the Customer has not made the requested change, the Company, without incurring any liability, reserves the right to terminate the Customer's service, with five (5) days written notice.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 34

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.13 Interconnection

Service furnished by the Company may be connected with the services or facilities of other carriers. Such service or facilities are provided under the terms, rates and conditions of the other carrier. The Customer is responsible for all charges billed by other carriers for use in connection with the Company's service. Any special interface equipment or facilities necessary to achieve compatibility between carriers is the responsibility of the Customer.

2.14 Customer Provided Equipment

- 2.14.1 The Company's facilities and service may be used with or terminated in terminal equipment or communications systems such as a PBX, key system, single line telephone, or Pay Telephone. Such terminal equipment shall be furnished and maintained at the expense of the Customer. The Customer is responsible for all costs at his or her premises, including personnel, wiring, electrical power, and the like, incurred in the use of the Company's service.
- 2.14.2 When such terminal equipment is used, the equipment shall comply with the generally accepted minimum protective criteria standards of the telecommunications industry. The Customer is responsible for ensuring that Customer-provided equipment connected to Company equipment and facilities is compatible with such equipment and facilities. The magnitude and character of the voltages and currents impressed on Company-provided equipment and wiring by the connection, operation, or maintenance of such equipment and wiring shall be such as not to cause damage to Company-provided equipment and wiring or injury to the Company's employees or to other persons. Any additional protective equipment required to prevent such damage or injury shall be provided by the Company at the Customer's expense, subject to prior Customer approval of the equipment expense.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 35

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

- 2.14 Customer Provided Equipment (Cont'd.)
 - 2.14.3The Company shall not be responsible for the installation, operation, or maintenance of any Customer provided communications equipment. Where such equipment is connected to the facilities furnished pursuant to this Guide Book, the responsibility of the Company shall be limited to the furnishing of facilities offered under this Guide Book and to the maintenance and operation of such facilities. Subject to this responsibility, the Company shall not be responsible for:
 - 1) the through transmission of signals by Customer provided equipment or for the quality of, or defects in, such transmission; or
 - 2) the reception of signals by Customer-provided equipment; or
 - 3) network control signaling where such signaling is performed by Customerprovided network control signaling equipment.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 36

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

2.15 Company Provided Equipment

- 2.15.1 The Company shall use reasonable efforts to maintain only the facilities and equipment that it furnishes to the Customer. The Customer may not nor may the Customer permit others to rearrange, disconnect, remove, attempt to repair, or otherwise interfere with any of the facilities or equipment installed by the Company, except upon the written consent of the Company.
- 2.15.2 The Company may substitute, change or rearrange any equipment or facility at any time, but shall endeavor to maintain the technical parameters of the service provided the Customer. In the event that technical parameters change as a result of the Company's actions, the Company will provide the Customer with thirty (30) days notice prior to such change.
- 2.15.3 Equipment the Company provides or installs at the Customer Premises for use in connection with the services the Company offers shall not be used for any purpose other than that for which the equipment is provided.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 37

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 2 - RULES AND REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

2.16 Inspection, Testing and Adjustment

Upon reasonable notice, the facilities or equipment provided by the Company shall be made available to the Company for such tests and adjustments as may be necessary for their maintenance in a condition satisfactory to the Company. No interruption allowance shall be granted for the time during which such tests and adjustments are made, unless such interruption exceeds twenty-four hours in length and credit for the interruption is requested by the Customer.

2.17 Availability of Toll-Free Numbers

- 2.17.1The Company will make every effort to reserve toll-free (e.g., "800" or "888") vanity numbers on behalf of customers, but makes no guarantee or warranty that the requested toll-free number(s) will be available or assigned to the customer requesting the number.
- 2.17.2If a Customer accumulates undisputed past-due charges, the Company reserves the right not to honor the Customer's request for a change in toll-free number service to another carrier (e.g., "porting" of the 800/888 number), including a request for a Responsible Organization (Resp Org) change, until such time as all charges are paid in full.

2.18 Miscellaneous Rates and Charges

The Company may adjust its rates and charges or impose additional rates and charges on its Customers in order to recover amounts it is required by governmental or quasi-governmental authorities to collect from or pay to others in support of statutory or regulatory programs. Examples of such programs include, but are not limited to, the Universal Service Fund, and compensation to payphone service providers for the use of their payphones to access Company services.

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 3 - EXPLANATION OF RATES

The regulations set forth in this section explain how to apply the rate tables associated with the various service offerings described in Section 4, following.

3.1 Timing of Calls

Billing for calls placed over the Carrier network is based in part on the duration of the call. There shall only be timing for conversation time and there shall be no charge for uncompleted calls. Conversation time is defined as the elapsed time when two-way communication between the calling and called party is possible. The call ends when either the calling or called party hangs up. Timing begins when the called station is answered, as determined by standard industry methods generally in use for ascertaining answer, including hardware answer supervision in which the local telephone company sends a signal to the switch.

3.2 Calculation of Distance

Where mileage bands appear in a rate table, rates for all calls are based upon the airline distance between the originating and terminating points of the call, as determined by the vertical and horizontal coordinates associated with the exchange (the area code and three digit central office code) associated with the originating and terminating telephone numbers. If the Customer obtains access to the Company's network by a dedicated access circuit, that circuit will be assigned an exchange for rating purposes based upon the Customer's main telephone number at the location where the dedicated access circuit terminates.

FORMULA =
$$\sqrt{\frac{(V1-V2)^2+(H1-H2)^2}{10}}$$

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 39

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 3 - EXPLANATION OF RATES (Cont'd)

3.3 <u>Minimum Call Completion Rate</u>

Carrier will ensure an industry standard blocking rate between P.01 and P.02.

3.4 <u>Time Periods</u>

Unless otherwise indicated, the following time periods apply:

- (a) Day Rate Period The Day Rate Period is 8 AM to, but not including, 5 PM Monday through Friday.
- (b) Evening Rate Period The Evening Rate Period is 5 PM to, but not including,11 PM Monday through Friday and 5 PM to, but not including,11 PM Sunday.
- (c) Night Rate Period The Night Rate Period is 12 Midnight to, but not including, 8 AM and 11 PM to Midnight Monday through Friday; All Day Saturday; and 12 Midnight to, but not including, 5 PM and 11 PM to Midnight Sunday.
- (d) Holidays On Holidays, Evening Rates apply at all times, unless a lower rate would normally apply.
- (e) Calls which overlap rate periods will be charged according to the rates applicable to the time recorded in each period.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 40

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES

4.1 CUSTOMER DIALED SERVICE

Station-to-Station Service rates apply to a call that is dialed and completed by a Customer without the assistance of an operator.

- 1. The services of an operator are not used to complete such a call or to furnish any information or assistance relating to billing or charges for such a call, except for the following circumstances:
 - a. An operator will place a call for a calling party who identifies himself as being handicapped and unable to dial the call because of the handicap.
 - b. An operator will record the originating telephone number where automatic recording equipment is not available to record the number.
 - c. An operator will re-establish a call that was interrupted after the called number was reached.
 - d. An operator will reach the called telephone number where facilities are not available for Customer dial completion.
- 2. IntraMunicipality Toll Calls Service—With Municipal Calling service, Customer dialed station-to-station service is allowed with a municipality or portions of a municipality served by exchanges within a single LATA without the application of toll charges, except for calls originated by or terminating to a foreign exchange line which is supplied dial tone from a central office other than that which serves the address at which the foreign exchange line service is located.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 41

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.1 CUSTOMER DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)

- 3. Calling Card Service rates apply to a call that is dialed by a Customer in accordance with standard dialing instructions and billed to a calling card number The services of an operator are not used to dial the called party other than as excepted below.
 - a. When facilities are not available for Customer dial completion.
 - b. Operator dialed station-to-station sent-paid calls for handicapped persons unable to dial calls because of their handicap.
 - c. Re-establishing a call that was interrupted after the called number was reached.
 - d. Recording the originating telephone number where automatic recording equipment is not available to record the number.
- 4. Collect or Bill to Third Number Service rates apply to a call which is dialed by the Customer and billed to the called party or to a third number with operator assistance.
- 5. Collect or Bill to Third Number Mechanized Service rates apply to a call which is dialed by the Customer and billed to the called party or to a third number through interaction with a mechanized system.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 42

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.1 CUSTOMER DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)

6. Person-to-Person Service rates apply to a call where the person originating the call dials the called number and specifies to the operator a particular person to be reached, or a particular mobile station to be reached through a miscellaneous common carrier operator, or a particular station, department, or office to be reached.

4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE

A. Station-to-Station Service rates apply to a station-to-station call when the operator dials the called telephone number, other than as excepted below, or to calls which involve a request for information relating to the billing or charges for a call.

1. Exceptions are:

- a. When facilities are not available for Customer dial completion.
- b. Operator dialed station-to-station sent-paid calls for handicapped persons unable to dial calls because of their handicap.
- c. Re-establishing a call that was interrupted after the called number was reached.
- d. Recording the originating telephone number where automatic recording equipment is not available to record the number.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 43

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)

- 2. Calling Card Service rates apply to a call that is dialed by the operator and billed to a calling card. However, this class of service does not apply to the excepted operator services specified above when used with Customer dialed Calling Card service.
- 3. Collect or Bill to Third Number Service rates apply to a call which is dialed by the operator and billed to the called party or to a third number However, this class of service does not apply for the excepted operator services specified above when used with Customer dialed collect or bill to third number service.
- 4. Person-to-Person Service rates apply to a call dialed by the operator where the person originating the call specifies to the operator a particular person to be reached or a particular mobile station to be reached through a miscellaneous common carrier operator, or a particular station, department, or office to be reached.
- 5. When a person originating a call wishes arrangements made in advance with a particular party or station for the establishment of a connection at a specified time (appointment call), the call is classified as operator dialed person-to-person.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 44

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)

- 6. The Company is responsible for the collection of charges. Charges for all classes of service are generally billed against or collected from the calling number. Upon request, toll charges may be billed against or to the following telephone or number:
 - a. Against or collected from the called telephone (i.e., charges may be reversed) if the charges are accepted at the called telephone.
 - b. To a calling card number.
 - c. To a third telephone number (i.e., billed to a telephone number other than the calling or called number).
 - d. A charge may not be billed to a coin telephone.
- 7. Timing of Messages--on all station-to-station calls, chargeable time begins when the connection is established between the calling telephone and the called telephone, miscellaneous common carrier mobile radio system, or PBX system.
- 8. On person-to-person calls, chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling person and the particular person or stations specified or an agreed alternative.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 45

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)

- 9. Chargeable time ends when the calling telephone hangs up thereby releasing the network connection. If the called telephone hangs up but the calling party does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released, either by automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by an operator.
- 10. Time Periods-- MTS calls, the date, day and time when the initial connection occurs and when each additional minute begins determine the application of rates.
 - a. Day Rates apply Monday through Friday from 8AM to, but not including 5PM.
 - b. Evening Rates apply Sunday through Friday from 5PM to, but not including 11PM.
 - c. On Christmas Day (December 25), New Year's Day (January 1), Independence Day (July 4), Thanksgiving Day, Labor Day, or on resulting legal holidays when Christmas, New Year's or Independence Day legal holidays fall on dates other than December 25, January 1, or July 4, respectively, the holiday rate is the evening rate, unless a lower rate would normally apply.
 - d. Night and Weekend Rates apply Sunday through Thursday from 11PM to, but not including 8AM of the following day, and from 11PM Friday to, but not including 5PM Sunday.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 46

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)

11. Determination of Rate Airline Miles

- a. MTS rates between points (cities, towns, or localities) are based on the airline distance between rate centers. In general, each point is designated as a rate center; certain small towns or localities are assigned adjacent rate centers with which they are closely associated for communication purposes or by community of interest.
- b. For the purpose of determining rate distances, a vertical V and horizontal H coordinate system is used. The V&H system consists of a series of coordinates which represents a theoretical grid of vertical and horizontal lines covering the State of Louisiana. The spacing between these lines is about 1,670 feet, and an intersection of any two grid lines represents the center of an area approximately 1/10 of a square mile designated by two coordinates.
- c. The location of a rate center expressed in latitude and longitude is converted mathematically to its grid location, that is, V and H coordinates (vertical and horizontal). These coordinates permit calculation of the distance between any two such rate centers.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 47

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

- 4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)
 - 12. Determination of Rate Airline Miles (Cont'd)
 - d. To determine the rate distance between any two rate centers, compute airline mileage distances for use with Message Toll Telephone service (Long Distance MTS) in accordance with the following steps.
 - i. Obtain the V and H coordinates for each rate center.
 - ii. Obtain the difference between the V coordinates of the two rate centers. Obtain the difference between the H coordinates. The difference is always obtained by subtracting the smaller coordinate from the larger coordinate.
 - iii. Divide each of the differences obtained by three, rounding each quotient to the nearer integer.
 - iv. Square the two integers obtained and add the two squares. If the sum of the squares is greater than 1777, divide the integers obtained by three and repeat Step 4. Repeat until the sum of the squares is less than 1778.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 48

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

- 4.2 OPERATOR DIALED SERVICE (Cont'd)
 - 12. Determination of Rate Airline Miles- (Cont'd)
 - v. The number of successive divisions by three in Steps 3 and 4 determine the value of N. Multiply the final sum of the two squares obtained in Step 4 by the multiplier specified for this value of N. Where N is 1, multiplier is 0.9, N is 2, multiplier is 8.1, N is 3, multiplier is 72.9, N is 4, multiplier is 656.1, N is 5, multiplier is 5904.9 and N is 6, multiplier is 53144.1.
 - vi. Obtain the square root of product in Step 5 and with any resulting fraction, round up to next higher integer This is the message rate mileage except that when the mileage so obtained is less than the minimum rate mileage shown in Step 5, the minimum rate mileage corresponding to the N value is applicable. The minimum rate mileage for N is applicable for N of 2 through 6 and is 41, 121, 361, 1081 and 3241 respectively.
 - 13. Determination of Rate Airline Miles--An alphabetical list of each exchange in the State of Louisiana with its corresponding V and H coordinates is included in National Exchange Company Association, Inc., Price Guide FCC No. 4, and is incorporated herein by reference.

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.3 RATES AND CHARGES

- A. An incremental charge applies in addition to the appropriate initial period rate or per message charge for the Customer dialed and operator dialed calls listed below.
 - 1. Customer Dialed—Calling card, coiled or bill to third number, collect or bill to third number mechanized, person-to-person, coin paid station-to-station, and coin-less collect mechanized.
 - 2. Operator Dialed—Station-to-station, calling card, collect or bill to third number, person-to-person, and coin paid station-to-station.

4.4 RATE APPLICATION

- A. Customer Dialed rates apply when the calling party actually dials the called party's telephone number.
- B. Operator Dialed rates apply when the calling party dials zero for operator and the operator dials the called party's telephone number.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 50

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.4 RATE APPLICATION (Cont'd)

- C. Incremental Charges—On Customer dialed or operator dialed calling card, collect or bill to third number/mechanized, person-to-person or coin paid station-to-station, and operator dialed station-to-station calls, and on Customer dialed coinless collect mechanized, an incremental charge applies in addition to the appropriate initial period rate or per message charge. When more than one class of service is involved, only the higher incremental charge is applicable.
- D. Accumulation of Charges—At the end of the Customer's billing periods when the total charge for MTS would result in fractions of a cent being billed, the total of itemized calls will be rounded to the nearest cent for billing purposes.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 51

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 4 - DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

4.5 TOLL FREE SERVICE

Toll Free Service is available to Customers for incoming calls. Calls originate from any interstate or intrastate location over a toll free number and terminate to a Customer's location. Call charges are billed to the Customer rather than to the originating caller. Calls are billed in initial sixty (60) second increments and additional sixty (60) second increments. A monthly recurring charge applies in addition to usage rates.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book First Revised Page No. 52 Replaces Original Page No. 52

Issued: September 21, 2009 Effective: October 21, 2009

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 5 – RATES & CHARGES

5.0 RATES AND CHARGES

Directory Assistance Operator Assisted: \$1.99 per call (I)

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book First Revised Page No. 53 Replaces Original Page No. 53

Issued: February 17, 2010 Effective: March 1, 2010

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 5 – RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

5.0 RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

Business Switched Long Distance Rates (Billed initial sixty (60) second increments, additional thirty (30) second increments)

Mileage	M_F S	Sam-5pm	M-F 5pm-10pm		M-F 10pm-8am, F 10pm – M 8am	
Mileage	1 st Min	Add'l Min	1 st Min	Add'l Min	1 st Min	Add'l Min
1-10	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
11-16	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
17-22	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
23-30	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
31-40	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
41-55	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
56-70	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
71-124	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)
125-196	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)	\$0.121 (I)

Long Distance Account Codes
- Each, Per Month

\$25.00

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book First Revised Page No. 54 Replaces Original Page No. 54

Issued: February 17, 2010 Effective: March 1, 2010

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 5 – RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

5.0 RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

Residential Switched Long Distance Rates (Billed in full minute increments)

Mileage	M-F 8a	M-F 8am-5pm		M-F 10pm-8am, F 10pm – M 8am		
	1st Min	Add'l Min	1st Min	Add'l Min	1st Min	Add'l Min
1-10	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
11-16	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
17-22	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
23-30	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
31-40	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
41-55	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
56-70	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
71-124	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)
125-196	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.371 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.331 (I)	\$0.291 (I)	\$0.291 (I)

Issued: January 16, 2020

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Second Revised Page No. 55 Replaces First Revised Page No. 55 Effective: February 1, 2020

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 5 – RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

5.0 RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

Toll Free Services

Active Business Plans (Billed initial sixty (60) second increments, additional thirty (30) second increments)

Monthly Recurring Charges \$12.00 (I)

Per Minute Charges

\$0.121

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book First Revised Page No. 56 Replaces Original Page No. 56

Issued: February 17, 2010 Effective: March 1, 2010

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 5 – RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

5.0 RATES & CHARGES (Cont'd)

Toll Free Services (Cont'd)

Active Residential Plans (Billed in full minute increments)

Monthly Recurring Charges \$10.00

Per Minute Charges \$0.371 (I)

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 57

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 6 – PROMOTIONS

6.1 Promotions - General

From time to time the Company shall, at its option, promote subscription or stimulate network usage by offering to waive some of all of the nonrecurring or recurring charges for the Customer (if eligible) of target services for a limited duration, not to exceed 90 days, or by offering premiums or refunds of equivalent value. Such promotions shall be made available to all similarly situated Customers in the target market area. All promotions will be filed with and approved by the Louisiana Public Service Commission prior to offering them to Customers.

6.2 Demonstration of Calls

From time to time the Company shall demonstrate service by providing free test calls of up to four minutes duration over its network.

Broadview Networks, Inc.
Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book
Issued By: Sr. Regulatory Counsel
Original Page No. 58

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 7 – CONTRACT SERVICES

7.1 General

At the option of the Company, service may be offered on a contract basis to meet specialized requirements of the Customer not contemplated in this Guide Book. The terms of each contract shall be mutually agreed upon between the Customer and Company and may include discounts off of rates contained herein, waiver of recurring or nonrecurring charges, charges for specially designed and constructed services not contained in the Company's general service offerings, or other customized features. The terms of the contract may be based partially or completely on the term and volume commitment, type of originating or terminating access, mixture of services or other distinguishing features. Service shall be available to all similarly situated Customers for six months after the initial offering to the first contract Customer for any given set of terms.

Each contract will be filed with the Louisiana Public Service Commission.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 59

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 8 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC.

On September 19, 2008, Louisiana customers of ATX Licensing, Inc. were consolidated into the existing customer base of Broadview Networks, Inc.

The material set forth in this Section 8 is relocated from identified pages of ATX Licensing, Inc. LA P.S.C. Price Guide No. 1,

which sets forth the regulations, descriptions and rates applicable to
Interexchange telecommunications services provided by ATX Licensing, Inc. Within the State of
Louisiana

It is incorporated herein for the benefit of those customers of Broadview Networks, Inc. which were customers of ATX Licensing, Inc., immediately prior to the customer base consolidation and are available only to such customers. These services will be available to each former ATX customer from September 19, 2008, through

the date on which services offered pursuant to this Section 8 are terminated, voluntarily or involuntarily, to such customer. In the event a former ATX customer's service under this Section 8 is terminated, service may be available to such customer only pursuant to other sections of this Guide Book.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 60

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 8 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC.

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM ATX Licensing, Inc. LA P.S.C. Price Guide No. 1, p. 27

8.1 Usage Charges: Switched Inbound/Outbound Intrastate WATS

<u>Uniform Rate Period:</u> All calls, placed at any time, will be billed at the following uniform rate:

Rate

Per Minute of Use \$0.1400 Canadian Origination \$0.1500

- o 30 second minimum/6 second increment billing
- o Minimum 1 year term plan.
- PICC The monthly recurring charge from the underlying carrier will be passed along as a \$3.24 per month charge.
- o Each toll free number will be billed \$4.00 per month.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 61

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 8 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC.

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM ATX Licensing, Inc. LA P.S.C. Price Guide No. 1, p. 28

8.2 <u>Usage Charges: Domestic Corporate Travel Service</u>

Standard Rate: \$0.26 per minute

- o Calls to Canadian and International Destinations: \$0.75 surcharge per call
- O Standard travel pricing applies to all other call card calls
- o Full Minute Billing

Issued: January 16, 2020

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book First Revised Page No. 62 Cancels Original Page No. 62 Effective: February 1, 2020

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 8 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC.

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM ATX Licensing, Inc. LA P.S.C. Price Guide No. 1, p. 29

8.3 <u>Usage Charges: Directory Assistance</u>

(a) <u>Uniform Rate Period</u>: All Intrastate Directory Assistance calls, placed at any time, will be billed at the following uniform rate::

Rate Element	Cost per Call
All Intrastate Calls	\$0.57
National Directory Assistance - per local call	\$0.95
National Directory Assistance - pr LD/8XX call	\$1.48

8.4 Account Codes

- Verifiable Account Codes
 - Codes are available for Switched Long Distance customers.
 - They are available in lengths of 2-12 digits on-switch, and 2-5 digits off-net.
 - A customer will be charged a \$6.00 fee (I) per account/per month and a one-time installation fee of \$15.00.
- Non-Verifiable Account Codes
 - Codes are available for Switched Long Distance customers.
 - They are available in lengths of 2-12 digits on-switch, and 2-5 digits off-net.
 - A customer will be charged a \$6.00 fee (I) per account/per month and a one-time installation fee of \$15.00.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 63

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 8 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC.

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM ATX Licensing, Inc. LA P.S.C. Price Guide No. 1, p. 30

8.5 Federal Universal Service

The Universal Service Fee (USF) recovers the Telephone Company's contribution to various federal universal service funds. The Telephone Company will apply the USF Fee through a monthly surcharge applied to the total billed charges for interstate access services ordered by end users, as described below. The FUSF Revenue Surcharge will be determined by multiplying the contribution factor determined by the FCC, by the end user's total interstate access services charges at the billing account level.

The FCC contribution factor for the current quarterly period can be found on the FCC website at the following URL:

http://www.fcc.gov/wcb/universal service/quarter.html

The Administrative Fee recovers the costs of administering certain programs, including, but not limited to, the Universal Service Fund and Telecommunications Relay Service fund. The Administrative Fee is charged at a flat 2% rate of all taxable billed amounts.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 64

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 8 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF ATX LICENSING, INC.

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM ATX Licensing, Inc. LA P.S.C. Price Guide No. 1, p. 30

8.6 <u>Payphone Surcharge</u>

The Payphone Surcharge shall apply to each coinless call placed by a Customer that is identified by the Company as placed from a domestic payphone by the Customer or its permitted users. This charge is for the use of the payphone instrument to access the Company's services.

Additionally, a per call surcharge shall apply to all calls to the Customer's 800/877/888 number that originate from a payphone.

Payphone Use Charge: \$0.65 per call

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 65

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

On September 19, 2008, Louisiana customers of A.R.C. Networks Inc. d/b/a InfoHighway were consolidated into the existing customer base of Broadview Networks, Inc.

The material set forth in this Section 9 is relocated from identified pages of A.R.C. Networks, Inc. d/b/a InfoHighway Interexchange Services Price Guide LA PSC No. 1, which sets forth the regulations, descriptions and rates applicable to Interexchange telecommunications services provided by InfoHighway Within the State of Louisiana

It is incorporated herein for the benefit of those customers of Broadview Networks, Inc. which were customers of InfoHighway, immediately prior to the customer base consolidation and are available only to such customers. These services will be available to each former InfoHighway customer from

September 19, 2008, through

the date on which services offered pursuant to this Section 9 are terminated, voluntarily or involuntarily, to such customer. In the event a former InfoHighway customer's service under this Section 9 is terminated, service may be available to such customer only pursuant to other sections of this Guide Book.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 66

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 24

9.1 USAGE RATES

The following are the usage charges which apply to all of Carrier's intrastate services. These charges are in addition to nonrecurring and recurring charges referred to hereafter and apply to day, evening, night and weekend time periods.

9.1.1 Switched Inbound Usage

Switched invoice service permits inward calling (via toll-free codes) to a specific location utilizing premium switched Feature Group D access on both the originating and terminating ends.

Each 6 second increment*

\$0.00710

9.1.2 <u>Dedicated Inbound Usage</u>

Dedicated inbound service permits inward calling (via toll free codes) to a specific location featuring the use of dedicated special access type connection on the terminating end.

Each 6 second increment*

\$0.00753

^{*} or fraction thereof

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 67

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 24

9.1.3 Switched Outbound Service

Switched outbound service permits outward calling utilizing premium switched Feature Group D access on both the originating and terminating ends.

Each 6 second increment*

\$0.00513

9.1.4 <u>Dedicated Outbound Usage</u>

Dedicated outbound usage permits outward calling to stations in diverse areas and is distinguished from other services by the existence of a dedicated special access connection on one end.

Each 6 second increment*

\$0.00594

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 68

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 25

9.2 DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE

Access to long distance directory assistance may be obtained by dialing 411 or 1+ (area code) +555-1212. Customer will be charged or billed \$0.85 for each intrastate directory assistance call. The directory assistance charge applies to each call regardless of whether the directory assistance bureau is able to furnish the requested telephone number.

9.3 OPERATOR SERVICE SURCHARGE

The following surcharges will be applied on a per call basis:

Operator Dialed

- Station to Station \$1.50

- Person-to-Person \$3.00

9.4 PAYPHONE ORIGINATION COMPENSATION

- Inbound Toll Free Calls \$0.75

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 69

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 26

9.5 NONRECURRING CHARGES

The following one-time nonrecurring installation charges may apply to Carrier's offerings. These charges are billed to Customer following the work performed.

Service/Access Arrangement Charge

Single Dedicated Mile dependent from POP

Single Charge Per Port \$5.00 per port or channel

Inbound or Outbound

Split Port Charge \$250.00 per port-sharing

Inbound or Outbound on same T-1

Billing Setup \$45.00 related to verified

Account codes

Issued: January 16, 2020

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book First Revised Page No. 70 Cancels Original Page No. 70 Effective: February 1, 2020

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS **RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide** LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 26

9.6 **RECURRING CHARGES**

The following monthly Recurring Charges for service may apply as indicated. These charges are in addition to any charges (Rates per time) and nonrecurring charges for the Service. The charges are charged to Customer one month in advance.

Service/Access Arrang	gement Charge		
Billing Fee		Electronic media up to \$240.00 Per bill	(I)
Dedicated Service	\$30.00 per T-1 Acce	ess line	(I)
Toll Free Service	\$3.60 per month per toll	free number Dependent on agreement and Contract	(I)
Toll Free Directory Li	sting	\$21.78 per toll free listing	(I)

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 71

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 27

9.7 MISCELLANEOUS SURCHARGES

The following recurring surcharge applies to all Company offerings. This charge is in addition to any charge (Rates per time) and Non-recurring Charges for the applicable Service. These charges are billed to the customer one month in advance as separate line items.

9.7.1 <u>Carrier Verification Charge</u>

Business/Residence

\$0.59 per call

9.8 OTHER SURCHARGES

All other federal, state and local taxes imposed on Customer, including the universal service fund surcharge, fees, sales tax and use taxes are billed separate line items and are not included in the rates charged in this Guide Book.

9.9 BAD CHECK CHARGE

Carrier will bill Customer a one-time charge of \$20.00 if Customer's check for payment of service is returned for insufficient or uncollected funds, closed accounts, or any other insufficiency or discrepancy necessitating return of the check at the discretion of the drawee bank or other financial institution.

Louisiana Long Distance Guide Book Original Page No. 72

Issued: November 26, 2008 Effective: December 26, 2008

TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES GUIDE BOOK

SECTION 9 – "GRANDFATHERED" SERVICES APPLICABLE ONLY TO FORMER CUSTOMERS OF A.R.C. NETWORKS, INC. d/b/a InfoHighway

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS RELOCATED FROM InfoHighway Price Guide LA PSC Price Guide No. 1, p. 27

9.10 SPECIAL PRICING ARRANGEMENTS – INDIVIDUAL CASE BASE (ICB)

Arrangements will be developed on a case-by-case basis in response to a bona fide request from a Customer or prospective Customer to develop a competitive bid for a service offered under this Guide Book. Rates quoted in response to such competitive requests may be different than those specified for such services in this Guide Book. ICB rates will be offered to the Customer in writing and on a nondiscriminatory basis. Upon reasonable request, Carrier will make the terms of these ICB contracts available to the Commission and its staff for review on a confidential and proprietary basis.

9.11 PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS

The Company may make promotional offerings of its Guide Booked services, which may include reducing or waiving applicable charges for the promoted service. Any promotional offering will be extended on a non-discriminatory basis to any Customer similarly situated who requests the specific offer. At the Company's option, a letter outlining the promotion may be filed with the Commission Staff in lieu of filing language in the Guide Book.